

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education **REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS**

September 1, 2020

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

3 2 9 , s. 2020

To: Schools Division Superintendent

Regional Office Division Chiefs

Section/Unit Heads All Others Concerned } Division of Tacloban City

CLOSURE OF DATAMEX INSTITUTE OF COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY, INC. OF TACLOBAN CITY DIVISION WITH SCHOOL ID, NO. 406911

- The Department of Education, Regional Office VIII through the Quality Assurance Division (QAD) announces the TEMPORARY CLOSURE of DATAMEX INSTITUTE OF COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY, INC, 101 P. Gomez St. Tacloban City, Tacloban City Division, Regional Office VIII with School ID No. 406911, effective SY. 2020-2021. The closure of the School is through voluntary withdrawal of Permit under section 34 of DepEd Order No. 88, s. 2010 per communication received from Roderic J. Palileo, School Director and endorsed by the Schools Division Superintendent of Tacloban City Division. Said school has been greatly affected by the escalating health crisis brought about by the novel corona virus and that the school head decided to temporarily close the school.
- 2. The Schools Division Superintendent is hereby directed to inform the concerned school to submit all pertinent documents to the division office for safekeeping.
- Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum are 3. desired.

RAMIR B. UYTICO EdD, CESO IV

Director IV A 65

DE WATMENT OF EDUCA REGION VIII, CASTERN VISAYAS

QAD-GLA

Enclosure:

As stated

Communication received of SDS Magan To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

Monitoring Evaluation

Planning

9/02/2020





DepEd RO8 ATA-F16 (CY2018-v03-r00)



Republic of the Philippines Department of Coucation Region VIII

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF TACLOBAN CITY

August 27, 2020

DR. RAMIR B. UYTICO, CESO IV Director IV DepEd, Region VIII

Sir:

Greetings of Joy and Peace!

This is to formally inform your office, that the following schools in the Schools Division of Tacloban City finally decided for temporary/permanent closure, to wit;

Vo.	NAME OF SCHOOL	STATUS
1	Arc Angelus Civitas School, Inc	Temporary Closure
2	Sto. Niño Educational Center	Temporary Closure
3.	Genesis Learning Institute of Eastern Visavas, Inc.	Temporary Closure
4.	Xavier Early Academy House, Inc	Permanent Closure
5.	Datamex Institute of Computer Technology Inc	Temporary Closure
6.	Bright Sparks Interactive Pre-School	Temporary Closure

Attached are the formal letters of the school informing the Division of their closure.

For your information.

Respectfully,

MARIZA S. MAGAN EdD, CESO V Schools Division of Tacloban City

Enclosure: Formal Letters of the schools

Reference: DO 013 & 17s. 2020

ME-RDD 8-27-20

Schools Division of Tacloban City Brgy 54,Real Street, Tacloban City Telephone Number: 053-832-9204 Email address: sdotoclobaccity@gmail.com

8.29.20 1:91 pm





Datamex Institute of Computer Technology Inc. 101 P. Gomez St. Tacloban City **520-0184 / 0927-685-6021 **Edatamextac@yahoo.com



August 11, 2020

MARIZA S. MAGAN Eub. CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Schools Division Office Tacloban City



Dear Dr. Magan:

Good day!

It brings us great sadness to inform you that after considerable thoughts and discussions, I, Mr. Roderic J. Palileo, School Director of Datamex Institute of Computer Technology Inc., have decided to temporarily close the institution which will be effective for school year 2020-2021. This heart-wrenching decision was made with the consultation of the school faculties and staffs.

For 6 months of Pandemic, the whole institution including the staffs, parents and students as well, have been tacing financial difficulties. The crisis brought us financial disability to operate, the numbers of enrollees are very low and we were forced to vacate the building, hence these are the reason for temporarily closure of our school.

However, we are not closing the possibility that our beloved Institution may re-open as soon as the situation goes back to normal.

We are hoping for your kind consideration. Thank you and God bless!

Sincerely yours.

RODERIC J. P. LILEO

School Director